Directors’ Report

The Directors of your Company are pleased to issue this report on the financial position and
performance of your Company for the quarter and half year ended December 31, 2015.

Sales for the period were Rs. 2.83 billion compared to Rs. 2.06 billion of the same periods of last
year, registering a growth of 37%. Profit before tax also grew from Rs. 280 million to Rs. 379
million, an increase of 35% over the last year. The growth in sales and profitability is mainly
attributable to the growth in the passenger car segment.

During the quarter passenger car segment performed reasonably well due to the delivery of the
vehicles under the Apna Rozgar Scheme of the Government of Punjab and the gaining popularity
of the new model by a major assembler. Tractor segment was badly affected due to abandoning
of the subsidized tractor scheme announced in the budget by the Government of Punjab and
Sindh. Tractor plants during the quarter were operating partially which forced us to temporary
lay-off some of our team members. The major motorcycle assembler is growing, so is our sales
in this segment.

Announcement of the new Auto Development Policy 2015-20 is still awaited. We were informed
that the policy is ready and would be ratified shortly by the Economic Co-ordination Committee
which is still pending.

We are hopeful that the remainder of the year for the automotive sector would be decent due
to the improvement in the macro economic conditions.

AGRIAUTO STAMPING COMPANY (PVT) LIMITED (ASC)

The Company is performing well. The plant is operating at its ultimate capacity without any
breakdown. We are getting enquiries for the development of new sheet metal press parts for
which negotiations with the customers are in progress.

In order to increase the capacity of the plant, one 650 Ton press has been added to the line of
already installed four presses. The civil works related to the installation has been completed and
the commissioning of the press is currently under way. It is expected that the press would be
ready for production by March 2016.

The Company has also sent three of its engineers to Thailand for training in Die making &
maintenance area.

In the end, we would like to express our sincerest appreciation to all our Customers, Dealers,
Bankers and Foreign Technical collaborators for their unabated support and confidence reposed
in the Company. We are also thankful to all our team members who have worked diligently for
the progress of the Company.

On behalf of the Board of Directors.
Fahim Kapadia

Chief Executive

Dated : February 26, 2016
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